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Following in Jesus’ footsteps…

We pray together

We play together

We learn together
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Come and See

	Our RE Theme is now  

Eucharist – relating


Our school Prayer
Jesus, Mary and Joseph bless my family at home,

Jesus, Mary and Joseph bless my family at school,

Jesus, Mary and Joseph bless all the families of the world
Amen
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	Year Group
	Achievement Certificates
	Dojos

Certificate

	Reception
	
	

	Year 1
	Frankie
Kian

Lara
	Cole

	Year 2
	Sean
Summer

Jasmine
	Frankie

	Year 3
	Emmie
Saul

Mikey
	Jorge

	Year 4
	Isobella
Kate

Ewan
	Aimee

	Year 5
	Ryan
Edward

Aiden
	Natalie

	Year 6
	Daniel
William

Jack

Emily
	Grace


	     What’s happened this week?

	Parent Meetings
Many thanks to everyone who came along to the meetings on Monday. We hope that you found them very informative.
Y2 Trip
The children in Y2 enjoyed a lovely day at Norton Priory yesterday. Many thanks to everyone who

supported the class on this trip and to Ms Edge and Mrs Donohue who organised the day.
Ash Wednesday
Ashes were distributed to the children on Wednesday by staff during a lovely short service. Many thanks to Mrs Evans. The children all wrote down the ways in which they will “Dig Deep” this Lent.
Kingswood
The children in Y6 return to us today after their three day residential at Kingswood, Colomendy.

I’m sure that they will sleep well over the weekend and we look forward to hearing all their tales over the coming week!

Y5 Trip to Sts Peter & Paul

The children in Y5 had a taster morning at Sts Peter & Paul yesterday. The children had a lovely morning and were a credit to the school.
Y2 Football
Selected children in Y2 spent an exciting afternoon playing six great games of football. The team scored a total of 31 goals, winning 5 of their 6 matches. They finished in 2nd place in their league. Well done!
Anti-Smoking

Pat Gibney came into school on Monday to offer support to anyone wishing to give up smoking. If you would like to meet Pat again for support, she will be available on Monday 10th March from 2.45pm, in school. 

Fairtrade Fortnight
On Monday, Mrs Banana came into school and spoke to the whole school regarding Fairtrade products. One in three bananas sold in the UK every year are Fairtrade. This equates to over five hundred and fifty million Fairtrade bananas! The children in Y4 wrote to parents and shopkeepers asking them all to be more aware and to purchase Fairtrade products whenever possible. The whole school joined the campaign by designing Fairtrade socks.


	Holidays in School Term

On 1st September, the Education Regulations 2013 came into force changing the rules about term-time holidays. This change was discussed at our Full Governor Meeting on Wednesday 9th October. 

The amendments specify that headteachers may not grant any leave of absence during term time unless it is considered under ‘exceptional circumstances’.

The Governing Body have agreed to support this process and have asked that all letters asking for permission and detailing reasons why such a request has been made be brought to a small committee  so a decision can be made.

In order to support this process, we would ask that parents/carers give at least 1 term’s notice so this request can be put to Governors.

Parents/Carers will receive a letter notifying them of the decision made.

	Arrangements for collecting children

It is important that if your child is to be collected from school by someone other than yourself, you must inform the class teacher in the morning, or contact the school office. Staff will not be able to allow your child to leave with anyone without prior notice.


	What’s coming up soon

	Reception Tea Party
The children in the Reception class will be holding a Mother’s Day Tea Party on Friday 28th March from 2.15pm. 

Islam Week

Next week the children will be studying Islam. Mrs Van Flute will spend the day with us explaining to classes the culture and beliefs.
Y3 Together Day

The children in Y3 will celebrate their ‘Together Day’ on Tuesday 11th March to pray, play and learn together. All are welcome to come along on this day from 1.45pm. A separate letter has already been sent home.
Fr Andrew Visit

The children in Y3 will be going across to Church on Thursday 13th March to meet with Fr Andrew.

Reception & Y1 Trip

Children in the above classes will be visiting Liverpool Museums and watching a production of The 3 Little Pigs Ballet at Liverpool Playhouse on Monday 17th March. Mrs Evans and Miss Sharratt have already sent separate letters home.

Y1 Mass
The children in Y1 will be going across to Church for Mass on Wednesday 19th March at 9.15am. Everyone is welcome to join us.
Mass Times

As I’m sure many of you are aware, the Mass times have now changed for many churches within the Widnes Deanery. There is now only one Mass on a Saturday evening at St Michaels Church at 5.30pm. The Sunday Mass at Holy Family is at 9am and the Wednesday morning Mass is at 9.15am.
Y4 Swimming
The children in Y4 will be swimming from Tuesday 18th March until Friday 21st March and again the following week from Tuesday 25th March until Friday 28th March. A separate letter will be sent home as soon as possible.

Y3 Swimming
The children in Y3 will be swimming from Tuesday 25th March until Friday 28th March and again the following week from Tuesday 1st April until Friday 4th April. A separate letter will be sent home as soon as possible.

Cafod – Harvest Fast

On Friday 14th March children will be allowed to come into school in their own clothes for a donation of £1.00. This will raise funds for CAFOD and the children in Y5 will lead an assembly for the whole school as part of our normal school assemblies.
Sport Relief

Week commencing 17th March we will be holding Sport Relief week. Mrs Quigley has organised lots of activities for the children including Judo. The week will end on Friday 21st, when everyone will be encouraged to wear sports clothes! There will be a ‘walking bus’ on Thursday 20th, leaving The Observatory at 8.15am. Children should be accompanied by adults please during the walk. We have also purchased wrist bands and will be selling these for a minimum donation of £1.00.
Pex Hill Open Day

The Conservation Volunteers Merseyside charity, in conjunction with Liverpool Astronomical Society, is holding an open day event on March 8th from 10am. The day will consist of a range of activities relating to the environment including bird box and bird feeder making, games for the children and green woodworking. In the afternoon the astronomers will be out with their telescopes to look at the stars. The activities will end at approx 5pm.


	Y6 Booster

	Booster classes, before and after school, will begin w/c 17th March for six weeks but will not include the week that we break up for Easter and will therefore run on weeks commencing: 17th March, 24th March, 31st March, 7th April, 28th April and 5th May.

	Tuesday Y6 Maths Club

	Maths Club

Maths club for Y6 children and parents will run for six weeks on the following dates:

18th March, 25th March, 1st April, 8th April, 15th April and 29th April from 3.20pm – 4.20pm.

	A separate letter will be sent home next week detailing any classes that the children are invited to.


	Knowsley – a place to be yourself
Knowsley has launched an anti-bullying campaign in all schools across the borough.

Posters are on display and postcards will be handed out to pupils to raise awareness of the issue of bullying while ensuring pupils know Knowsley is a safe place - a ‘place to be yourself’.

It’s important our children are confident to stand-up to bullying, which can be verbal, physical or cyber-bullying.  Anyone affected by bullying is urged to speak to a member of staff at school, ring the School Inclusion Team on 443 5137 or report it to Bullybusters on 0800 169 6928. 

The campaign is part of Knowsley’s Anti-Bullying Strategy, which sets out how the borough is a safe place for our children and young people, achieved through joint working with the council, partners and the community.

To find more, or for help and advice, visit www.bullybusters.org.uk

	Free School Meals

The school receives additional funding for children who are eligible for free school meals. A separate letter was sent home earlier in the week regarding this but we would urge all parents who think they may be eligible to please register with the Local Authority. If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the school office.


	General Information

	Dinner Money
Dinner money for this term equates to £64.60. If you would like to pay by cheque please make the cheque payable to KMBC. Many thanks for your co-operation.



	PTFA

	Bag2School

Many thanks to everyone who supported the recent Bag2 school collection. We raised the fabulous amount of £187.00. 

Easter Activities

We are now preparing for our “Easter Eggstravaganza”. Please see our PTFA newsletter for details and keep an eye on the PTFA noticeboard for further information.


	Spotlight on…Y5
This week we have been learning about Sierra Leone and child soldiers. We read a book called Benni & Marie which was about a husband and wife and Benni had to go out every day to fight while Marie stayed at home and cleaned the house.
In art we did silhouettes of soldiers and catchphrases.
On Thursday we went to Sts Peter & Paul and were split into 3 groups. We made jigsaws, did PE and textiles and learnt the names of body parts in French.

We came back to do a grammar test and Miss Reece has been away with the Y6 children.
Many thanks to Olivia and Niall for their interpretation.


Diary Dates

	March

	Tuesday 11th
Wednesday 12th
Thursday 13th
Friday 14th
Monday 17th
Monday 17th
Monday 17th (all week)

Tuesday 18th
Tuesday 18th – 
Friday 21st
Wednesday 19th
Friday 21st
Tuesday 25th –

Friday 28th
Friday 28th
	Y3 Together Day @ 1.45pm – All welcome
Y4 Football @ Finch Farm

High 5 Competition
Own Clothes - CAFOD
Reception & Y1 Trip to Liverpool
Y6 Booster – before and after school

Sport Relief Week

Tuesday Maths Club for Y6 children and parents

Swimming Y4

Y1 Mass @ 9.15am in Church
Own Sports Clothes
Swimming Y3 & Y4

Reception Class Mothers Day Tea Party @ 2.15pm

	April

	Tuesday 1st-

Friday 4th
	Y3 Swimming


After School Clubs

	
	Mon
	Tues
	Weds
	Thurs
	Fri

	Y1
	
	Craft/Sewing Club 
	
	ICT Club
	

	Y2
	
	Handwriting Club 
	
	ICT Club
	

	Y3
	Rugby 


	Handwriting Club  

Eco/Gardening Club
	Football 

Choir 
	ICT Club
	

	Y4
	Rugby 
	Handwriting Club

Eco/Gardening Club
	Football 

Choir 
	Homework Club


	

	Y5
	
	Eco/Gardening Club
	Choir 
	Homework Club

Multi Skills 
	Dance 

	Y6
	
	Eco/Gardening Club

	Choir 
	Homework Club

Multi Skills
	Dance 


Clubs end at 4pm except Rugby and Football which will finish at 4.15pm.

 £1 voluntary contribution per club would be greatly appreciated.

Please note that due to a lack of numbers the football for Y5 & Y6 has now changed to multi sports and is open for boys and girls. We will review this for numbers over the next few weeks.
· Please note that the netball club for Y5 & Y6 will now be 
         cancelled for the next few weeks due to the Y6 maths club.
If your child is coming to Rugby please ensure that they bring boots, kit and warm clothes – they may get muddy!

If your child is coming to Football they will need boots and shin pads and again – they may get muddy! Please also ensure that your child brings trainers in case the practice takes place in the school hall.

And finally… 

A positive thought for the week, to promote discussion in the classroom and at home…

My safety is important. 
Before I do something, I ask myself, "Is it safe?"
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